# LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL & WOODGLEN CAMPUS



140 Henry Street, Lindenow 3865 Telephone 5157 1340 Mobile 0419 133 136

lindenow.ps@education.vic.gov.au ~ www.lindenowps.vic.edu.au

10th June, 2021

**NEWSLETTER NO. 17** 

#### Principal's Message Term 2, Week 8

WOW! What wild weather we have seen the past 36 hours. Students were able to play outside today, but there is still a significant amount of water lying around some areas. A lot of time is going into keeping our younger students out of these areas.

#### **BUS ROUTES**

Due to the extreme weather, we unfortunately have two bus routes cancelled until further notice. The Dargo and Flaggy Creek routes are closed and hopefully will be back running at some point next week. The cancellation is due to the damage to the roads and bridge work at Iguana Creek on the Dargo Road. The Fernbank and Hillside routes will continue as normal, as of tomorrow.

#### **MATHS INITIATIVE**

Mr Collins and I spent some time with Mathematics leaders on Wednesday. There is a range of new and engaging strategies that teachers will be adding to their maths lessons. It will be exciting to see all of our students engaging in more open-ended tasks that challenge their mathematical thinking and extend their problem solving skills.

#### **STAFFING**

As you are all aware Mrs Dyer will be heading off on maternity leave early next term. Adam Linford will be taking over 5/6D from the beginning of term 3. Adam is an experienced teacher who has taught in our local area, remote indigenous communities and Shanghai. We are excited to welcome Adam to Lindenow PS. In more news, Danae Murrell will be working one day a week starting next term. She will be continuing Mrs Dyer's work in student support.

Enjoy the long weekend. See you all Tuesday.

Mr. Cairns

DID YOU KNOW.....

A storm, with rain, actually cleans the air!

#### **CUPPA FOR CANCER**

Our Milo & Donut morning tea will be held tomorrow for students who have placed an order.

REMEMBER to bring along your own mug.

# Calendar of Events.....

#### **JUNE**

TOMORROW Friday 11th—Cuppa for Cancer morning tea/Book Club orders close
Monday 14th—Queen's Birthday public holiday
Tuesday 15th—School council meeting
Wednesday 23rd—Regional Cross Country
Friday 25th—Last day of term 2. 2.30pm dismissal

#### **JULY**

Monday 12th—First day of term 3 / School swimming program begins Wednesday 16th—Division Winter Sports 26th—28th Grades 3 & 4 Camp

## LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL 150 YEARS IN 2021

To commemorate this occasion it is hoped a publication highlighting the school history and the years since 1996 when LPS celebrated 125 years can be published. This will require input from everyone who has has/had a connection with Lindenow Primary School.

Families are asked to gather some stories, interesting anecdotes and memories from our past students. This could be in the form of a handwritten or typed piece, short or long...it doesn't matter, just let the words flow; photos also welcome. Having once again reverted to remote learning, this might be the ideal time for our students to ask some leading questions of their family members as to whether they attended this school and what they got up to. This could be your mum or dad, aunts and uncles, grandparents or neighbours, spread the word. This won't be applicable to all our students as not all of you have lived in the district for a long time but ask anyway...it will make for an interesting conversation.

All articles will be considered and must be sent to school as soon as possible. Please spread the word!

Articles can be delivered, posted or emailed to Lindenow PS at lindenow.ps@education.vic.gov.au.

If you have any questions please contact Judy or Heather at school. Thank you.



# 2021 CBCA BOOK WEEK 21-27 AUGUST

To celebrate CBCA Book Week 2021, you are invited to enter our annual

### DRAW A PICTURE/WRITE A STORY COMPETITION

For more information visit your local library or phone 5152 4225.





Entry forms available from the school office. Closes 6th August.

#### 2021 NETBALL VICTORIA SCHOOLS CHAMPIONSHIPS

Primary—Boys, Girls & Mixed Divisions
Secondary—Jnr Girls & Boys Years 7&8, Intermediate
Girls & Boys Years 9 & 10,
Snr Girls & Boys Years 11 & 12
Moe 12th August
Lakes Entrance 18th & 19th August
More Information available from the school office.

#### WOODGLEN PLAYGROUP

Just a quick reminder that playgroup at the Woodglen Campus is held on the first Thursday of each month from 9.30-11.30am. If you have time please bring a plate to share, but no stress as there is always plenty.

New families welcome!